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AGENDA

1.  Approve/amend minutes from the June 2017 meeting.

2.  Temporary Certificate of Occupancy request for Sharon Gavette at 99 Glen Acres Road in Margaretville.

3.  NYC-DEP land acquisitions.

4.  Anything else to come before the meeting.

The Town of Middletown Planning Board held their regular monthly meeting on Thursday, August 10, 2017, at 6:30 p.m. in the Town Hall, 42339 State Highway 28, Margaretville.

Board Members present: 
Chairman-------------------------------------------------Susanna Finch 

Other members------------------------------------------Len Utter, John Nolan, Glenna Herz and Jim Gauntt
Others present:  Frank Canavan (alternate), Herb Finch, Ji Young Kim, John Blish, Beth Bush and Chris Plante. 
Chairman Susanna Finch called the regular meeting to order.
Len Utter made a motion to approve the minutes as presented.  John Nolan seconded motion. Motion carried.  
Temporary Certificate of Occupancy for Alan Gavette for 1 year.  They are just missing the outside deck.  John Nolan made a motion for a 1 year certificate.  Glenna Herz seconded motion.  Motion carried.

NYC-DEP Land Acquisitions.  Stahl Road in Margaretville and off Bragg Hollow Road in Halcottsville.  Standard comments but add agriculture uses.
Application SPR-40 Ji Young Kim would like to open an indoor farm stand at the former Railz building owned by Ilias Stamatopoulos.  Hours of operation will be 11 am to 5 pm seasonally.  Lack of parking was discussed but it was decided that a majority of the businesses along Route 28 in Arkville have no parking.  Jim Gauntt made a motion to approve this application as presented.  Len Utter seconded motion.  Motion carried. 

Chairman Finch recused herself and passed the meeting over to Vice Chairman Len Utter.  

Update of John Blish, Mr. Blish presented an architect design of the exterior of the structure showing the containers as the foundation and the structure of the remainder of the building.  The board discussed different aspects of the project with Mr. Blish.  The board asked Mr. Blish if he had Stormwater approval from the DEP yet?  Mr. Blish said he was waiting for the Planning Boards approval before he did the stormwater plan.  Mr. Blish was told that the board needed the DEP Stormwater approval before they can issues final approval.

Glenna Herz made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:18 p.m.  John Nolan seconded motion.  Motion carried.

